Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Are Student Buildings/Houses exempt from Council Tax?

What other Council tax exemptions currently exist?

Could you also provide the amount of Council tax they are exempt from paying?
ANSWER:  
This information is available on our Leicester City Council webpages. Please click on the following link:-
http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-community/council-tax/discounts-exemptions-and-reductions/exemptions 
For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is accessible by other means, e.g. the Council Website.  

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

